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The meeting was called to order at 9:05am. Carol conducted the meeting while Paul took minutes. Elenita was welcomed as guest, reporting for the US Dept. of State American Corners members who could not attend. The agenda for the meeting and committee meeting minutes from ALA June 2010 annual meeting were approved.

Reports
· WIKI and web site: Paul relayed the report sent in by Shuhua Liu. Summarizing, there are 67 requests for relationships on our wiki, with 11 new requests posted in 2010 and one success story. ShuHwa is doing all the maintenance, fielding enquiries with the co-chairs, and further developing a Sister Libraries promotional website on Google Websites. She is calling for photos, videos, and event calendar entries to help with these activities. Furthermore, she has found that “some libraries need assistance in looking for partners,” indicating a need for more pro-active intervention on the part of committee members. (Her report is available from her or the co-chairs.)

· American Corners: Elenita reported that Anne Johnston is still interested in promoting joint efforts of the American Corners and Sister Libraries programs. She mentioned a “how to” sample letter in their brochure, and that IROs highlight Sister Libraries in their workshops. Anne also requested more information on the Queens Public and Cairo (Maadi?) Libraries, and suggested that Henry might know more about that relationship. Bill Middleton noted that a lot of legwork was needed to firmly establish a Sister Libraries relationship, which confirmed ShuHwa’s experience related in her Wiki report. Elenita added that the Mexican Government is seeing growth in visitor programs.

· Ashgabat/Albuquerque Sister Libraries exchange: Alana McGrattan reported having significant difficulties in getting permissions and/or cooperation at the embassy level with a shipment of books. The Albuquerque Sister Cities organization has a long friendship with Ashgabat, and thus enjoys a good working relationship. In the course of the ensuing animated conversation it was noted that embassies are generally very helpful, but that international politics sometimes create unexpected working environments.

Old Business

· Poster or paper presentation for 2011 ALA annual conference: the members working on this project were unable to attend.  However, Beth Kramer is presenting a poster about her “bikes across America” project which will include information about sister libraries.

· Sister Library Workshop in a Box—Washington D.C.: Anne will report on this at a later date.

· Service learning—Virginia Tech: Paul will continue with this idea after the new Dean of University Libraries at VT has taken up his new position.

· Sister Libraries FAQ for Administrators: Sharon Bostick was unable to attend the meeting, but informed the co-chairs that she is still working on this.

New Business

· Program presentation at 2012 ALA annual conference: this discussion was deferred to the next ALA Annual conference.

· Sister Library request from ARK academy schools in London: it was agreed that this is an exciting opportunity to connect between the USA and the UK, as little or no linguistic barriers would hinder communication between the children. Carol will look into a possible YALSA connection. [Post-meeting note: Paul met with Dr. Lesley Farmer of the California State University, Long Beach, and Kara J. Malenfant of ACRL, at the annual ALA ISLD Luncheon. Both have possibilities for immediate Sister Library partners for the ARK schools, which Paul is following up on now. Carol met with Dora Ho, former YALSA president, about adding a YALSA member to the Sister Library Committee as there is increased emphasis on youth initiatives both from the State Department and from IFLA.  She will follow up on this during the spring]
· Beth Cramer & John Boyd: riding bikes across the USA: Beth is hoping for a sabbatical leave in order to depart on July 30th, promoting the existing ASU Sister Library relationship with Cochabamba, Bolivia, La Biblioteca Th'uruchapitas, as well as our own Sister Libraries initiative. They’ll be stopping along the way to give information and encourage schools to participate. The committee agreed that this is an excellent initiative, and if it takes place it would be worthy of support by the committee. Michael will look into how much of the Sister Libraries funds are left over after our research project of 2008-2009, and Paul will follow up with emails. Michael also mentioned that ALA was getting an intern in the international affairs section of ALA, and that this person could be asked to look into some business concerning the Sister Libraries initiative.



The meeting was adjourned shortly after 10:00am.

Submitted by Carol Ritzen Kem and Paul Hover.

